ROCHESTER 8, MEW YORK

STUDENT COUNCIL REETING MINUTES April 11. 1961

The meeting was called to order by President John Beusch at 5:05 p.m.

The roll was called and the following were not present:

Art & Design Dave Randall

Mechanical Christian Tertinek

Bus. Ad. Frank Meyrath Retailing Joe Kaminski

Officer Charles Decker

The minutes were read and approved as read.

## DIVISION REPORTS

Jack Blackert reported the total Student Association income is \$47,257.26, per Mr. Benz. Since the budget for this year was based on \$45,518.00, \$1,739.26 is added to the Contingency Fund bringing the total to \$1.931.26. Jack moved that \$50.00 be allocated to R.I.T. Bowling League. The money is to be used to finance a trip for the top two bowlers of the league to the New York State Match Game Championship in New York City. The motion was voted upon and passed.

Kay Richane reminded Council that the dates of Spring Weekend are April 28, 29 and 30th. The Saturday night dance will be formal. "Mr. Campus" candidates are:

Joe Wimmer
Frank Sartoris
Kay Kramer
Chuck West

Social calendars have been distributed to organizations and are available in the Student Union.

Bob Moore reported that he is working with Mr. Belknap to get the student directory and handbook printed outside of R.I.T.

Bruce Fredericks gave a report on his trip to Washington, D.C. where he attended a conference about the Peace Corps. There will be a seminar to discuss the Peace Corps Wednesday, April 19, 1961 at 12 noon in E-125.

Internal Affairs

Social

Publication & Publicity

N.S.A.

## ANNOUNCEMENTS

- l. Mr. Killip, the Josten ring salesman, will be at R.I.T. April 20, 1961 in front of E-125 from 12-3:30 p.m. Mr. Killip will be taking orders from juniors and seniors. Those graduating this year will receive their rings this summer. Those graduating next year will receive their rings next October.
- 2. Dr. Ellingson will speak to Council May 15, 1961.

## OLD BUSINESS

In response to a question, John Beusch said that Techmillas are being sold by the Techmilla office at the present.

John also asked for names of interested people who would like to serve on the Board of Dispensation. Of the three members on the Board, two students are chosen by the President of Student Association, and a faculty member is appointed by Dr. Bush.

Dick Warner, President of WITR, will send a letter to explain the WITR situation fully.

## NEW BUSINESS

Dave Egan moved that R.I.T.'s Student Council go on record as approving President Kennedy's Peace Corps plan. The motion was voted upon and passed.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted

JANET ROSS, Secretary